Concord Township Board Minutes

The Concord Township Board met in the Common Meeting Room April 11, 2016, at 7:30
P.M.

Members present: Supervisor Jamie Ley, Clerk Judy Clark, Treasurer Robert Jacokes.
Trustees David Miller and Larry Root

Absent: No

Also Present: Dorothy Cesco, Nancy Salvatore, Ed Fedorka, Aaron Losey, Don Munster,
Concord Chief of Police, Jeff Steers, Brooklyn Exponent, Amy Robertson, President of
Greater Albion Chamber of Commerce, and Dr. Allan Tompkins.

The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Ley at 7:30 P.M. and The Pledge of
Allegiance was honored.

Clark presented the board with the March 9, 2016 Concord Township Board minutes for
approval. Jacokes made a motion to accept the minutes, Ley supported. Motion carried.

Public comments:

Amy Robertson did a presentation on the Annexation of Albion Schools Annexation; Dr.
Allan Tompkins introduced himself as he is running for County Commissioner.

Clark presented the Board with the March bills in the amount of $20,398.48. Clark made a
motion to accept the bills as submitted. Ley supported. Motion carried.

Reports:

Jacokes gave the financial condition of the township, the revenues and expenditures for the
month of March 2016.

Fire report was given by Clerk Clark. Reported that Chief Mosher gave out a report that
listed 11 years’” worth of runs and cost for each the Township and the Village. Not sure
what this will be used for and will be discussed at the April Fire Board meeting.

Chief Munster gave the March 2016 police report with 47 complaints, 4 citation, 5 arrests,
Suspended License, Improper use of Plates and 3 warrants. March miles driven were
1,401. Chief Munster was a Guest reader for the 4™ grade and gave 2 K9 Demos at the
Hanover Horton Elementary 1% grade classes.

Nothing to report on Planning Commission.

Ley made a motion to accept the reports as presented. Miller supported. Motion carried.

Unfinished business:

Mower at cemetery has been fixed and ready to use. Ley purchased another leaf pick up
system that has been also installed on a mower.

New Business:

The Fence Ordinance that the Planning Commission approved to be presented to the Board
was discussed. Ley made a motion to approve the Fence Ordinance, Miller supported.



Roll Call Vote:

Ayes: Ley, Clark, Jacokes, Root and Miller
Nays: None

Clark upon the request of County Commissioner, Julie Alexander gave an update at the
County level.

Board Member Comments:
Supervisor:

Supervisor Ley reported that he had talked with the Jackson County Department of
Transportation and that the plan is to Wedge Parson Road from Sears Road to M-60 and
Warner Road from Albion Road to M-60. The cost to the Township is approximately
$250,000. Clark made a motion to approve Supervisor Ley to continue with the project,
Root supported. Roll Call Vote:

Ayes: Miller, Root, Ley, Clark & Jacokes

With no other business at hand, Ley made a motion to adjourn, Jacokes supported. Motion
carried.

Meeting adjourned at 7:59 P.M.
Judy Clark, Concord Township Clerk 04/11/2016
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